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Attendance: Sheila Coyne, Pam Eberhardt, Araceli Kaliangara, Rachelle Licon, Anna Luna, Tom Roza, Carol Skoog, Christine Smith, Catherine Sun, Terri Vijeh

The June 2013 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:00pm on June 19, 2013 in the District Boardroom and was conducted by Araceli Kaliangara

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Araceli Kaliangara called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  May meeting minutes were approved.
2) Treasurer’s Report
No Treasurer Report for June 2013 was provided

3) Classified Retreat in 2013
CSCS portion of Retreat costs were approximately $1325.  About 30% of all Classified Employees attended.  There is discussion regarding having a series of periodic workshops during the academic year.  

4) Classified Leadership Institute Conference
3-Day session attended by Araceli Kaliangara held in Sacramento attended by 39 Community College Districts.  Legislative efforts to improve benefits for classified staff were not approved; more work has to be done by the California Community College Classified Senate (4CS) to gain approval by the Legislature.  4CS awarded 4 scholarships to various recipients.  Publications from the Classified Leadership Institute Conference were made available to the Senators.

5) Tom Roza Retirement – CSCS Secretary Position

October 1, 2013 is Tom’s last day.  Tom off

6) End of the Year BBQ
Will be held the week of September 9 (exact date to be confirmed with Linda Thor – Araceli will check on Linda’s availability).  Tom will email to Senate the assignments recorded in the August 2012 CSCS minutes.
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7) Campus Security Overview – Christine Smith

Provided a handout containing information on how to contact District Police department for both emergencies and non-emergencies.  Police Dept is on Twitter and Facebook – can register to receive alerts via links on MyPortal.  Police Dept staff:  Police Chief, one interim Lieutenant and Assistant Chief, 8 Officers.  Normal campus patrol consists of one officer on duty at each campus 6am-Midnight.  After hours the Santa Clara County Sherriff’s department provides police coverage.  Crime rate is higher at De Anza than Foothill.  

8) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

No date for next newsletter 

Employee of the Month

A reminder was sent out to Central Services encouraging nominations.  Because there are so few recent nominations, it was proposed that CSCS consider changing the award from Monthly to Quarterly – will be discussed at future CSCS meeting.

New Hire Committee

No new Central Services employees hired

Scholarship Committee

Janice Lee wants to remain involved in this committee.  At future CSCS meeting, consider what types of fund raisers could be initiated to increase contributions to Scholarship Fund (e.g., catered paid luncheon where the luncheon fee would be enough to cover meal expenses and provide funds for the Scholarship Award).  Another idea is a Silent Auction event where items are donated and then bid on with proceeds going to the Scholarship Fund.

9)  District Committee Reports

Budget

No new information – June 21 meeting scheduled.

Chancellors Advisory Committee
Recent meeting was cancelled

HRAC

Committee has not met in months but the Vice Chancellor of HR wants this to remain as a standing committee that can be activated as required.
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ETAC

Planned District network upgrades have been performed and more upgrades scheduled for the summer.  New ETS Problem Tracking System (KACE) replaces the DKHelp System effective July 1, 2013.  New operating systems being evaluated for Windows and Apple computers.  Consideration being given to using iPads in classrooms.  A few security issues occurred (stolen computers) occurred.  A demonstration of Mobile applications is being planned for the new academic year.  ePrint-It application replacing GoPrint to be implemented in time for Fall Qtr along with new Student ID Card.  A new registration Installment Payment Plan will be implemented by September 1.  Revised class enrollment “Pay-to-Stay” policies to be developed and implemented for Winter Qtr 2014.

EIS Steering Committee

ETS completed the conversion of the Banner Operational Data Store (ODS) database to Oracle11g. ETS installed upgrades for Banner: CALBHR/HR-Payroll – this upgrade was required to support Fiscal year-end processing.   Work has begun on testing the Banner upgrade CALBSTU 8.7 to support Student Success Task Force recommendations.  Research work has started on upgrading the Banner/Advancement module for the Foundation and upgrading the Banner Operational Data Store.  Installation work has begun for the new Touchnet Student Bill/Payment-Installment plan application scheduled for completion by September 1.

Facebook

Senators and Classified staff need to access CSCS Facebook account and evaluate it.

10)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments

Araceli will not be available for the July 17 CSCS meeting; Rachelle Licon will fill in.

The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:00pm on July 17, 2013 in the District Board Room – this meeting maybe cancelled.   Araceli Kaliangara adjourned the meeting.
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